
 

 

 

City Hall        October 17, 2022 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, October 17, 2022 at 6:00 pm by Mayor James 
Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Todd Reeves, Trish Heim, Toby McCullough, Dan Glotzbach and Taylor Morelli. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik, Holly Graves, Jason Connell and by ZOOM Jack Linehan and Rebecca 
McKinnon. 
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve minutes of the October 3, 2022 meeting as written was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH  $ 1,084.58 EFTPS-FICA   $ 2,934.06 
 EMPower Retirement        447.00 Grace Hier         150.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax        537.47 
 KPERS       1,484.16 KP & F       1,129.40 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,523.15 Tracey Taylor         986.40 
 Lisa Stum      1,233.36 Michael Kirk      1,212,09 
 Randall Anderson        863.02 Douglas Schreiner        303.87 
 Frederick White         413.19 Jason Connell      1,076.35 
 Harry Hammer III        351.38 Tina Dick         741.95 
 Trent Stanley      1,182.58 Jacob Akin           81.67 
 Alexander Pump & Services, Inc  19,088.60 Aramark         160.90 
 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks.    7,263.39 GALLS LLC         151.32 
 Hamm, Inc.         263.64 Kansasland Tire        615.44  
 KDHE-Bureau of Water        185.00 Kratina Excavator     2,000.00  
 Ks Dept of Health & Environment     432.00 Ks State Surplus Property         35.00 
 MARC       1,605.05 Office Plus           46.53 
 AFLAC          490.28 Rossville Auto Supply        129.24 
 Amazon.com           77.32 Casey’s Business      1,423.19 
 Saltus Technologies, LLC    1,274.57 Evergy       2,164.21 
 St. Marys Computers & Printing         22.00 ToKan Designs, Inc.        335.96 
 Kansas Gas Service          98.83 Universal Chemical LLC        222.57 
 Ks Employment Security Fund       109.39 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       564.00 
 Wheatland Pest Control        135.00 KTA Tolls           15.85 
 Microsoft             8.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept.    7,356.48 
 Bank of The Flint Hills          42.80 KTA Tolls           12.50 
 Microsoft             8.00 
 TOTAL     64,196.43 



  
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $64,196.43 was seconded by Todd Reeves and 
carried.  
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to approve agenda as written was seconded by Taylor Morelli and carried.  
 
Holly Graves, Jack Linehan and Rebecca McKinnon were present to discuss grant from Blue Cross Blue Shield of 
Kansas that would support construction of fitness court in the City of Rossville. Following presentation and 
discussion of additional funding, possible locations and longevity of equipment matter was tabled. 
 
Mayor reported on resignation letter that had been received from Police Officer Trent Stanley. 
 
Mayor reported that the Cotton O’ Neil Clinic in Rossville would be closing. 
 
Mayor reported on letter received notifying the City that the KDOT grant for walking trail had not been approved. 
 
Mayor reported on job applicants for Police Chief position. 
 
Mayor reported that luncheon in honor of retiring Police Chief Jason Connell would be held on Friday, October 
28th in City Hall at 12 noon. 
 
Toby McCullough presented information obtained from questionnaires from Rossville Jr./Sr. High School. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on information from meeting with KDHE on new lead and copper 
rules. At this time deadline to have information on water line materials from customers is October 2024. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell answered questions from council about police presence in parking lot after home 
football games, continued presence on Main Street, RV owner with above ground sewer connection and parking 
on easements.  
 
Motion by Trish Heim to go into executive session for 15 minutes to discuss personnel was seconded by Todd 
Reeves and carried. Executive session to be from 7:34 pm to 7:49 pm Mayor and Council to attend. 
 
Council reconvened in open session at 7:53pm.  
 
Easement change request to widen Driveway at 517 E Perry was presented. Following discussion motion by Toby 
McCullough to approve request was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried.  
 
Trish Heim reported that Shawnee County Waste Management meeting was changed to November 15th. 
 
Council discussed Kenneth Wichman memorial bench. Mayor Meyer to consult with family. 
 
Motion by Taylor Morelli to adjourn was seconded by Todd Reeves and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:57pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 

 
 


